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 Dates for the Diary t 
DECEMBER 2022 JANUARY 2023 

2 December Year 6 Fun Day 27 January & 30 
January 

School Development Day 

5 December Presentation Day 31 January Years 1-6 students start 

7 December P&C AGM, 6pm FEBRUARY 2023 
8 December  Year 6 Farewell 6 February Kindy begin 

9 December SRC Crazy Hair Day  

13 December Farewell Ceremony for Mrs Coco 

15 December Reports sent home 

16 December Last Day for students  

19 December School Development Day 

 

The Facta 

Deeds Not Words Facta  
Non Verba 

Term 4 – Week 8 (2nd December 2022) 

 
 

Concord Public School – 66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 
Tele:  (02) 9744 8427 or (02) 9744 8452 – Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                           

 



 

Principal’Award Principal’s Awards / nt 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Farewell to Mrs Coco 
As you are all aware, Mrs Coco will be taking the great leap into retirement at the end of this term. For those of 
you who have been connected to Concord PS over the years would be aware that Mrs Coco has played an 
integral role in the school as a leader and educator for many years. The teachers and students are planning a 
beautiful tribute for Mrs Coco on Tuesday 13 December under the cola at 9:15am. Many of our parents and 
carers have long standing relationships with Mrs Coco and we’d love you to join us for this special tribute. 
 
Good luck to Ms El-Hage 
We have another member of our executive team who will be leaving us next year. Ms El-Hage will be working 
at Croydon Public School in the role of relieving Deputy Principal for 12 months. She will begin in this new role 
at the beginning of Term 1, 2023, therefore, her last day at Concord PS will be on Friday 16 December. On 
behalf of the whole school community, we’d like to congratulate Ms El-Hage and we wish her well as she begins 
in her new role. 
 
After undergoing an Expression of Interest process to fill both Assistant Principal vacancies (Mrs Coco and Ms 
El-Hage), I am pleased to announce that Mr S. McGee and Mr T. Destefano were the successful applicants. Both 
these roles are temporary positions for now. When/if either of these positions vacate permanently, then we 
will seek to fill them through the Department of Education’s guidelines for staff recruitment. Congratulations, 
Mr McGee and Mr Destefano! 
 
Kindergarten, Class of 2023 
Our Kindergarten Orientation program is over for another year. Thank you to the many parents who rearranged 
their schedules to ensure that their child took part in this valuable program. We have received lots of positive 
feedback about the rotating workshops that parents/carers took part in over the 3 weeks. Thank you for 
providing this valuable feedback. This will certainly assist us in our planning for 2023. We look forward in 
welcoming our newest members of our school community in Term 1 next year. 
 
Principal Awards and Pennants  
Even though we have had our final K-6 Assembly for the year, please feel rest assured that any awards that the 
student receive in the coming weeks or awards that you currently have at home do not go to waste. They can 
still go towards a Principal’s Award or Principal’s Pennant. So, store them away in a safe place, ready for the 
new school year! 
 
We have so many key events coming up in the final weeks of Term 4. Here is a snapshot: 

• Presentation Day – Monday 5 December starting at 9:15am under the main cola 

• P&C Annual General Meeting – Wednesday 7 December at 6pm on zoom 

• Year 6 Farewell – Thursday 8 December in the school hall 

• Crazy Hair Day – Friday 9 December 

• A Tribute to Mrs Coco – farewell assembly on Tuesday 13 December, 9:15am under the main cola. 

• Semester 2 Reports – issued to parents Thursday 15 December 
 

I look forward in joining you in many of these memorable events in the coming weeks! 
 
 

Anna Vountoulas 
Principal 

Principal’s Message  



 

 
                                          

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We need assistance in our planning for next year.  The school's staffing entitlements and funding are 

dependent upon student population at the start of 2023. 

If you are moving or going on an extended family holiday and your child/ren will not be starting at the 

commencement of the new school year (on Tuesday, 31st January 2023), please notify the school office 

as soon as possible, preferably in writing or via the school's email address  concord-

p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Thank you! 
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Principal’s Awards / Pennant Process 

 

Three Class Awards = 1 Principal’s Award 

Three Principal’s Awards = 1 Principal’s Pennant 

Note:  Class Awards and/or Principal’s Awards must be handed to the front 

office 2 days prior to the date of Assembly 
 

Planning for 2023 
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Congratulations ….             
To the following students who received a Principal Award or 

Principal Pennant on Monday 28th November. 

 

Principal’s Awards Principal’s Pennant 

KG – Alia F, Reyyan Y, K/3D – Edmun C, Joel T G 

KS – Rhys L, Madison F, Levi D, Melody M, Jensen B, 

Maisie R 

1/2C – Noah M 

K/3D – Amir E,  2E – Enrico S, Sampson C, Laura Rose S 

1KA – Lucy P, Teddy E, Mason M, Naite L, Noah S 3/4T – Iyla M 

1/2S – Aadvik K,  4M – Jake M, Isla T 

1/2C – Alby B, Jacob J, Grace M, April H, Matilda S 5/6S – Ethan D, Henry L 

2E – Adam T, Tahlia M 6Z – Audrey C, Isis T 

2/4AS – Hermeslla M, Prieyan M  

3D – Johnny S, Libby D, Adrian J, Harper R 

3/4T – Everly D 

4M – Gulsum Y, Jake M 

5M – Zeyad T, Aaishah O, Sarah A 

5/6S – Giuliano F, Edie B, Aimee J, Charlotte L,  

Henry L, Lachlan M, Jessica L, Eva vV 

6Z – Joanne B, Chris Y, Isis T 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Kindergarten Enrolments - 2023 

We are currently taking enrolments for our kindergarten classes next year – 2023. 

If you or someone you know would like more information about our school or have a child ready 
to commence Kindergarten in 2023, please contact the school on: 

Phone:  9744-8427 or 9744-8452 

Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

We are looking forward to welcoming new children and families to our school. 
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With the state wide initiative and legislation banning the use of single use plastics and coming into effect this 
week, we inform you that the school’s canteen will now only be able to purchase environmentally friendly 
knives, forks and spoons from our suppliers. 
 
As of Monday, 7th November we will only be able to furnish purchased goods requiring cutlery with 
environmentally friendly replacements. 
 
These will be a timber variety. 
 
We advise that if this is not suitable for your child that an alternative replacement be brought to school from 
home on the days required for purchased items. 
 
 
 
 
P & C Canteen 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

P&C Canteen 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

CHOOSING A HELMET WHEN RIDING A BICYCLE OR SCOOTER 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 



 

 
 



 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

NO PARKING 
Signs like these are displayed within your school zone. Make sure you read the signs carefully 

before you move away from your vehicle as some ‘No Parking’ signs may have time restrictions 

associated with them. Council Rangers and NSW Police actively patrol school zones, especially 

during drop-off and pick-up time periods. Make the right choice and keep our students safe. 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Payment 

When making a payment online you can pay up to 3 DAYS before the due date of the payment. This is 

due to online transactions taking 48 hours to process. 

Other payment methods such as cash or cheque can also be sent to the front office and placed in the 

blue box labelled “School Post”. 

Please note that we do not accept online payment for uniform or canteen orders. Please see the 

uniform or canteen order form for payment details. 

Permission Notes 

If you have more than one child we need to have a note for each child, not all on one note please. 

Change of Contact/Address details 

Please inform the office immediately if you have changed your contact or address details, so we can 

contact you in case of an emergency. 

Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines 

If you give permission for your child to ride a bicycle or scooter to and/or from school and store it on 

the school grounds, please carefully read and sign the ‘Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines’ document 

(obtained from the Front Office). These signed forms are to be returned to the office. Once we have 

received the signed documentation, the school will record that your child has permission from you to 

ride to school. Please see the office for details. 

 

 

 

 

  

Message from the Office 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you aware that we are on Twitter? 
Follow us and see what is happening at Concord Public School 

 

 Concord Public School 
66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 

Email:  concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:  www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Ph:  02 9744 8427 
 

 

Concord Public School on Twitter 

http://www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/

